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CoC Board
Special Meeting Minutes
07/16//2019 – 9:30am at REACH Community Center
Attendance: See attached sign-in sheet.

___________________________________________________________________
I. Welcome (Mar-quetta Boddie, CoC Manager)
· Mar-quetta welcomed everyone at 9:34 am and round table introductions were done
II. Mar-quetta addressed the reason for the meeting
· Legacy III had some concerns regarding procedures the CoC has put in place
· She turned the floor over to Darnella Cummings, Founder and CEO of Legacy III
III. Legacy III 
· Darnella thanked Mar-quetta for the introduction and everyone for giving their time
· Darnella provided everyone with a folder and some information about Legacy III 
· She gave a brief description of what Legacy III does with their Transitional Housing Programs
· They are pleased with the outcomes that they show for 2018 with these programs

· Their concern lies with the CoC choosing this year to no longer fund TH Programs
· According to Ask A Question, HUD is continuing to fund existing TH

· Darnella was originally surprised at the decision of the CoC, but has since spoken to Mar-quetta and feels she understands better now

· She stated that she knows she left early on the day that the Steering Committee voted to no longer fund TH, but she had no idea that they were even going to vote for that----it was not on the agenda

· Was concerned about losing the beds so they found a facility to use for RRH, but then they got push back

· She stated that Mar-quetta did a great job in communicating with her on the RRH part and explaining things, but she still didn’t understand the push back—thought it may have been the amount of money requested

· Teri Heckman asked who the push back came from and Darnella stated that it was her understanding that it came from the Executive Committee
· Mar-quetta explained she felt there were 2 levels to the situation

· Discussions between Executive Committee Members and Ranking & Review Committee Members brought up concerns regarding the dollar amount that was requested 

· She stated the CoC has never had a project where 2 TH were trying to go into 1 RRH and there was a request for an increase in funds

· Another concern was how to tell the difference between what should be considered a “new” project versus a “reallocation”
· When you have a project and you are changing the component type and asking for more money, at what point is it considered “new” or “reallocation”

· Joe Scalise explained the outcome of those discussions as:

· If the project budget was going to exceed what you were already going to be awarded, that would be considered “new” and should be submitted for reallocation because of the bigger budget, as opposed to just “reallocating” to a project type with the exact same dollars that you had which would vault you to the top of the R&R Sheet without scoring 
· Mar-quetta explained it in simpler terms for new people

· The CoC is no longer funding TH Programs and have asked programs to change over to PH component type

· Legacy III was going to take the 2 TH Programs, consolidate them into 1, and transition them into a TH/PH Project

· Darnella and Legacy III chose to do this, but then asked for an increase in their budget lines for rental assistance and some other things

· As a CoC, we have not had that specific situation yet. Normally, this type of change would have the program getting put right at the top of the R&R Sheet and not be scored. Now, the CoC is asking if the request for additional funds is a reallocation
· Igor Petrovich asked if these things are communicated to the applicants in the process
· Mar-quetta stated that this is new

· Darnella said, no, it was not communicated to Legacy III

· She spoke of the lack of communication as a growing CoC
· Darnella is concerned because the “new housing type” TH/RRH still has the TH component to it and she would like more clarification on whether or not projects with this component will be in this position next year or the year after
· Keith Stahl stated that there was a Steering Committee Meeting where this was discussed (the no longer funding TH). He asked if we put the minutes on the website and it was affirmed that it was, he encouraged people to use it as a means of communication
· Stated that we do what HUD wants, like it or not

· We lost funding on the last NOFA and because of that, changes needed to be made

· Darnella thanked him for his thoughts and agreed that she left early that day, but again, she was not even aware there was going to be a vote since it was not on the agenda

· She also agreed that it’s everyone’s individual responsibility to keep up with the posts on the site, she did not do that, and will try harder in the future

· She thinks it’s important for information to be shared in a better way

· Rebecca Callahan wanted to clarify that Darnella had 2 concerns:
· First, the CoC is no longer going to support TH Programs
· Second, the way new processes are being developed due to new situations on Ranking & Review for new projects versus reallocations

· Darnella stated that she is no longer concerned about the TH situation since HUD created the TH/RRH and they will not lose the beds at Legacy III, but yes to the other one
· Teri asked if the vote was not on the agenda that day for the Steering Committee
· Joe gave a timeline of the discussions from January to May on whether or not to fund the TH Projects due to the amount of funds we did not receive from the NOFA (**NOTE: The Steering Committee Meeting where this vote took place was actually the April meeting**)
· Karen Jones confirmed that there was nothing on the agenda about voting, but there was a point regarding discussion of TH

· Joe stated that Darnella’s concern about communication is a valid one and that the CoC needs to do a better job and with more clarity, but the discussions were being had several months in advance of the vote
· Fred stated the committee structure was intentional when the CoC Board was developed a little over a year ago; The Steering Committee is where all the critical conversation about the systems approach to the work we’re doing is done so that everyone involved in the CoC has a voice
· Darnella would like the CoC to consider if there are issues that need voted on that some type of notice goes out letting people know this is a voting meeting

· Perhaps have a discussion on the issue one month and the vote the following month, to allow people to process the issue
· Teri expressed concerned that she feels HUD is going to eventually go all homeless and nothing else
· Mar-quetta stated in the future should the CoC become aware of anything possibly phasing out, anyone having a program or anything that could be affected will be at the table for all discussions

· Mar-quetta also noted that the Ranking & Review Committee recommended that Legacy III not change and consolidate their programs at the same time and serve more women, but to continue to serve the same amount or women and tailor her budget to serve just those women on the RRH side. As a consultant, Mar-quetta thinks that this is fair. 
· Fred wanted to clarify that Darnella wasn’t revising her budgets

· She stated that she was, but it was to administration and rental assistance only, which is what the R&R Committee recommended      
· Igor introduced himself, it’s his first meeting, but he was in Oklahoma before Ohio and D.C. before OK. He has seen a clear trend with HUD in going away from TH and he does not believe that Darnella got accurate information when she heard that HUD was not going away from TH. He cited information from 2013 showing that HUD is definitely going the route of getting away from TH due to the cost. He thinks that any agency needs to face that HUD is going to eventually phased it out.
· Mar-quetta stated that this type of information and conversation is good for agencies like Legacy III and ACCESS to understand why the CoC is changing policies etc. and reiterated that we need to get procedures in place 

· Before moving on, Darnella asked if anyone had anything else to add and Keith asked what she thought would have been good communication from the CoC regarding this change

· In this situation, once the CoC spoke with HUD and the Executive Committee made the decision, she thought starting dialogue with the 2 agencies that would have been affected (Legacy III and ACCESS) would have been a good start and then having the agendas reflecting what was already discussed

· Fred agreed that it needs to be clearly spelled out that we’re going to vote

· Igor said that the question, itself, needs to be put forth to the group in order for each person to be able to process and vote responsibly

 VI. Personal Experiences of Darnella’s with Other Members
· Darnella’s last point of concern for the meeting was common curtesy and how she feels that many times she is not afforded that when she speaks in meetings
· She cites times when members roll their eyes, shake their heads, cut off in mid-speak, etc. when she is trying to give her opinions, thoughts, or feelings on a matter. She does not feel respected.
· She wanted to have this conversation to point out that all are adults and all are in the same line of work; to help the homeless, and the repeated disrespect that she receives makes it very difficult for her to participate and makes her feel invalid
· Teri asked her if she’s ever confronted the person after a meeting and Darnella stated that she has not because she knows that in the moment she may not be professional and she loves Legacy III and the CoC too much to create a stir
· Igor spoke up and stated that he believes it’s unfair to ask a person who is feeling attacked to then turn around and confront that person, making them feel like an agitator. It’s our responsibility as leaders when we see it to call it out

· This is the way to break the perception of a cliquish insider group

· It’s because of these negative interactions that she first believed that Legacy III was being retaliated against when the CoC decided to no longer fund TH

· She respects everyone and she expects respect from everyone else
· As Chair of Steering, Joe promised to start looking for signs of this and make sure to put a stop to it

Darnella thanked everyone and Mar-quetta called the meeting at 10:35 am.
Approved by Mar-quetta Boddie,8/5/2019
Karen Jones
CoC Admin 
Those In Attendance: Joe Scalise, Keith Stahl, Mar-quetta Boddie, Michael Harhager, Chris Brewer, Karen Jones, Terri Heckman, Rebecca Callahan, Teri Timura, Kathy Petsko, Igor Petrovich, Fred Berry
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Each person is a branch of strength within the community.


Strong branches make �a strong community!








a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
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